
HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE



At the beginning of this week, the heavy rains brought a deluge of water onto the
pathway at the front of school. There is a note elsewhere on the Newsletter about this.
However, it is unfortunate that the drainage system just can't cope with this amount of

water coming in a short period of time but I apologise for any inconvenience. We had our
Read, Write, Inc (Phonics) development day on Monday. Teaching and Learning of
Phonics is very strong at Nanpean School, but we still work with the company who

produce the resources to ensure we continue to develop teaching and learning further so
that children achieve the best possible outcomes. On Monday after school, we also had a

Governor training session, and are planning further sessions in forthcoming terms. On
Tuesday, I enjoyed spending time with Miss Hawke and Mrs Kitts in Karslake (Year 3)

Class. I was extremely impressed with the focus, knowledge and progress of the children.
After-school, Governors met again for the Full Governors meeting this term. This was a
positive meeting that will enable us to continue to develop the school. On Wednesday, I

was due to visit another school, as part of their school improvement work, whereby I
work with them to support the school. I always find this interesting to pick up further

ideas for our school as well, but this visit didn't go ahead due to staff illness at the school I
was due to visit. This will now be rearranged. On Thursday, Senior Leaders were

monitoring English and Maths across the school, as per our monitoring calendar, which
involved visiting all classes, looking at children's work and speaking to children. It was

also lovely to see parents attending school in the afternoon to see their child(ren)'s work
as we opened classes to share books and work with families. As always, I am also looking

forward to teaching French to our KS2 (junior) classes tomorrow (Friday). I then hope
that all families have a lovely weekend and I can't believe that at the end of next week we

will be into December. Best wishes to you all, 



Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher). 
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ATTENDANCE
E d e n  -  8 1 . 5 8 %

H e n d r a  -  8 5 . 6 3 %

P r o s p e r  -  9 5 . 6 5 %

K a r s l a k e  - 8 2 . 7 3 %

M e l b u r  -  9 3 . 3 3 %

D r i n n i c k  -  9 0 . 6 7 %

R o s e m e l l y n  -  9 2 %

DATES FOR THE
DIARY

Tuesday 29th November &
Thursday 1st  December -
2pm-3pm - Open Day for
2022/23 Recept ion Class

intake.
Wednesday 30th November -
NO CONSTRUCTION CLUB

Wednesday 30th November -
Parents Forum (further detai ls
elsewhere on this Newslet ter .

Fr iday 2nd December -  Non
School Uni form Day -  Wear

Red and Green or Chr istmas
Jumpers to raise money for
Year 3 Vegetable Garden. 
Wednesday 7th December -

School  Chr istmas Lunch.
Thursday 8th December -  KS1

Nat iv i ty Play -  showings at
2pm and 5:30pm - more

detai ls and let ters to fo l low.
Monday 12th December -  Year
6 Fundraiser Chr istmas Bingo

- 5:30-8pm
 Tuesday 13th December -
Whole School  Cinema Tr ip

( fur ther detai ls elsewhere on
this Newslet ter) .

Wednesday 14th December -
Chr istmas Fair  -  1:30-3pm.

Fr iday 16th December -  LAST
DAY OF TERM!






STARS OF THE WEEK

BUSY BEES

SPORTS STAR AWARD

CITIZENSHIP AWARD

Each week, Nanpean School staff  choose one pupil  from their class
who has shone to be their class star.  

This week our stars are:
Eden -  Olivia Grace -  for  fabulous part ic ipat ion and let ter  format ion in

phonics.  
Hendra -  Jade -  for  super part ic ipat ion in learning about the emergency

services in PSHE.  
Prosper -  Sennen -  for  helping others when making baby bear 's chair .  
Karslake -  Trevor -  for  making a posi t ive impression in his f i rst  week

back at  Nanpean.
Melbur -  Cait lyn -  for  using the fol lowing beaut i fu l  and expressive

language. "The smel l  was obnoxious and inedible".
Drinnick -  Lyra  and Lexi -  for  excel lent  partner work in Maths.

Rosemellyn -  Auden -  for  an inquis i t ive mind dur ing Maths this week.

Busy Bees are awards given out to   children to acknowledge that an
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.    

Jaxon (Melbur) – for  excel lent  mot ivat ion and progress when wri t ing
independent ly.  

Rianon (Drinnick) – for  excel lent  research and expressive art .  
Isla B and Dylan (Rosemellyn) – for  an excel lent  (and funny) explanat ion

text  about the role of  a Headteacher!  

T h i s  W e e k s  S p o r t s  S t a r  A w a r d  g o e s  t o :

L o w e n a  ( E d e n )  -   f o r  t h i n k i n g  o f  c r e a t i v e  w a y s  o f  m o v i n g  a l o n g  a  b e n c h  i n

P E .  

Each week we present a child with a Cit izenship Award. This is to
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or

well  behaved during the week. 
This week our Ci t izenship Award goes to:

Alfie (Melbur) -  for  being helpful  to staf f  wi thout being asked to do so.

HOUSEPOINTS

This week, Trevose (Red) are in the lead with 1945 points, followed by Lizard (Yellow)
with 1918 points in second and  Godrevey (Green) in third with 1755 points. 

FLOODED PATHWAY
Apologies for  the f looding this

week, but unfortunately,  th is has
been an ongoing issue, as when

we have heavy rain,  the
drainage system in the area

doesn' t  seem to be able to cope.
We do have the drains c leared
annual ly but th is doesn' t  have

any ef fect  when there is a
deluge of  ra in.  We cont inue to

look into ways of  improving this
and have also ment ioned this to

TPAT as we ant ic ipate jo in ing
their  Trust  in the new year.   
Fol lowing advice received on

Wednesday, we have now
contacted South West Water as

the current issue is their
responsibi l ty.  They have already
made a v is i t  to the School ,  and

wi l l  return as soon as possible to
f ix the problem.




As you may be aware from last
week's Newslet ter ,  Richard

Pomfret t  (StaySafe) v is i ted our
Year 5 and 6 c lasses last  week

and informat ion was included on
the Newslet ter .  Alongside this
week's Newslet ter ,  we are also
sending out fur ther informat ion

that has been sent to us th is
week from Richard,  speci f ical ly
for parents,  fo l lowing his v is i t .  I
hope you f ind th is informat ion

useful .

STAYSAFE
WORKSHOP

PARENTS FORUM
The next Parents Forum

meet ing wi l l  be at  2.30pm THIS
Wednesday 30th November.  To

try to ent ice more parents to
at tend, there wi l l  be tea and
cake avai lable!  I f  you would

l ike to at tend to discuss
anything related to Nanpean
School,  p lease add this date
and t ime to your diary!  I  look

forward to seeing parents then!  



SCOUTS, BEAVERS
AND CUBS

YEAR 6
TRANSITION - A
MESSAGE FROM

BRANNEL
D u e  t o  t h e  g o v e r n m e n t

a n n o u n c e m e n t  r e g a r d i n g  d e l a y i n g

t h e  l i f t i n g  o f  r e m a i n i n g  C o v i d

r e s t r i c t i o n s ,  w e  a r e  u n f o r t u n a t e l y

u n a b l e  t o  g o  a h e a d  w i t h  t h e

p l a n n e d  Y e a r  6  I n d u c t i o n  E v e n i n g

t h i s  T h u r s d a y  o r  t h e  T r a n s i t i o n

D a y  o n  2 5 t h  J u n e .  W e  w i l l  k e e p

y o u  u p d a t e d  w i t h  d e t a i l s  o f  o u r

v i r t u a l  t r a n s i t i o n  t h a t  w i l l  r e p l a c e

t h e s e  f a c e - t o - f a c e  e v e n t s .  P l e a s e

a l s o  h a v e  a  l o o k  a t  o u r  F a c e b o o k

p a g e  a n d  s c h o o l  w e b s i t e  f o r

u p c o m i n g  t r a n s i t i o n  a c t i v i t i e s  a n d

i n f o r m a t i o n .  W e  h o p e  t h a t  y o u

a n d  y o u r  f a m i l y  s t a y  w e l l  a n d  s a f e

i n  t h e s e  c h a l l e n g i n g  t i m e s .

Please also f ind (below) the weekly debate,  which this week focuses on bul ly ing
and i f  detent ion would solve this problem.



https:/ /bigdebateclub.com/debate/would-giving-bull ies-detention-stop-

bullying/



We discussed bul ly ing dur ing assembly last  week, so I  look forward to hear ing
any responses.

Last week, the debate asked: ' Is the r is ing cost of  l iv ing making l i fe in the UK too
expensive?'  

I t  is  c lear f rom speaking to many parents and staf f  recent ly,  that  the r is ing cost of
l iv ing is making l i fe extremely di f f icul t .  I  know that inf lat ion of  pr ices and the

general  cost  of  l iv ing is not being matched with inf lat ion of  pay r ises,  for
example,  meaning that,  in real  terms, people have less money avai lable.  On this

note,  i f  as a fami ly,  you are f inding t imes di f f icul t ,  p lease contact  the school
of f ice and I  wi l l  arrange a t ime to discuss things with you to t ry to support

fami l ies.  



WEEKLY HOME DEBATECINEMA TRIP
 As promised in previous

newslet ters,  we are beginning to
communicate Chr istmas dates.
This year,  we wi l l  be taking the

whole school  (chi ldren and staf f )
to the c inema on the morning of
Tuesday 13th December,  as a

Christmas treat.  The cost of  the
f i lm wi l l  be covered by school

fundrais ing,  but we wi l l  be asking
parents for  a contr ibut ion of  £3
towards coach travel ,  and i f  not

enough money is gained to cover
the cost of  th is,  the c inema tr ip

wi l l  have to be cancel led.
Payments have now been added

to epay and more detai ls wi l l
fo l low in future.   SPONSORED SANTA FUN RUN - LAPLAND HERE WE

COME
A let ter  has been sent home containing informat ion about our upcoming

sponsored event,  a long with a sponsorship form. 
The chi ldren have voted  and they would l ike to raise funds to buy the school  a

purpose bui l t  c l imbing wal l  at  Nanpean School .
To do this,  they wi l l  be taking part  in a 12 day sponsored walk,  run or jog in an
attempt to c lock up 3620 ki lometers,  the equivalent distance from Nanpean to

Lapland!
we hope you wi l l  support  the chi ldren with th is,  and we look forward to keeping

you al l  updated with their  progress!



YEAR 5 - MAKE A WISH
On Fr iday 18th November,  Year 5 helped Mrs Cooper (a parent to one of  our

Year 5 students) to send a very special  parcel  to London. Here's what Mrs
Cooper had to say about her v is i t . . .

'The parcel  was ful l  of  d i f ferent teddies.  The teddies wi l l  be given a lovely bath
and added to the adopt ion page to make money for the 'Make a Wish

Foundat ion' .
The chi ldren gave each bear a name, a favour i te food and wrote a l i t t le

sentence about what their  chosen bear l ikes.
We should be able to ( later in the year)  see the teddies on sale.

The chi ldren can fol low their  teddies using the fol lowing l ink:



www.lovedbefore. london



Also,  they can go to the 'Make a Wish Foundat ion'  to see the good work they
do. '

INSET DAY CHANGE
Due to unforeseen circumstances,
we have had to change one of  our

INSET days. Monday 17th Apr i l
2023 is no longer an INSET day so

chi ldren wi l l  be expected in
school .  Instead, there wi l l  be a

further INSET day on Wednesday
4th January 2023. 

Therefore,  our remaining INSET
days for 2022 /  23 are:

Tuesday 3rd January 2023
Wednesday 4th January 2023

Friday 9th June 2023.

CHRISTMAS BINGO /
RAFFLE

As the fest ive season draws ever
closer,  we are on the hunt for

some donat ions of  g i f ts /  pr izes for
our Chr istmas Bingo (which wi l l

take place on Monday 12th
December at  5:30pm) and our

Grand Christmas Raff le,  which wi l l
be drawn at  the Chr istmas Fair  on
Wednesday 14th December.  I f  you
feel  you would be able to donate a

pr ize for  ei ther of  these events,
please contact  Miss Tucker or Mrs

Houston in the School  Off ice.
Thank you for your cont inued

support .



YEAR 6 BUSY BEES
As you wi l l  have seen elsewhere on this Newslet ter ,  Is la B and Dylan from Year
6 Rosemel lyn Class,  have both been awarded Busy Bees for an excel lent  (and

funny) explanat ion text  about the role of  a Headteacher!  
We thought you would l ike to read these fantast ic texts,  we they make you

laugh as much as they did us!



CHRISTMAS PLAY

Thursday 8th December at  2pm
Thursday 8th December 5:30pm

This year,  KS1 wi l l  be performing
'A Wriggly Nat iv i ty '  as th ier

Christmas performance. There wi l l
2 performances taking place:

We wi l l  be sending let ters home
within the next few days with

further informat ion on how you get
t ickets and how these t ickets wi l l

be al located.
The chi ldren have been working

very hard on the performance and
we look forward to seeing you

there! !





Fol lowing our StaySafe workshop last  week, please see below some further
informat ion and key messages about th ings that were discussed dur ing these
workshops, including how to get in touch with someone i f  you need help,  and

the Staysafe web address.



STAYSAFE WORKSHOPNANPEAN SOCIAL
CLUB CHRISTMAS

PARTY


